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ETMD Board of Directors – Agenda
Kennebunk Town Hall   -  Third Floor 
  April 9, 2014  -   8:30 – 10:30 a.m.
.






1. Minutes of March 12, 2014 (attached) – needs vote - 3 min
2. Financial Report (to follow) – needs vote – 2 min
3. ETMD Priorities   90 min
· Management Policies & Procedures 
i. Trail Monitoring & enforcement – Tad R, Rick LaFlamme, IFW  

ii. Future ET planning – Tad R
· Engage non-dues paying communities
· Response to Unitil MOU & CLA changes (included)
iii. 2014 Annual Report, Dues & Newsletter status - Carole  B
4. Ongoing / Proposed Projects:   10 min    
· Scarborough –  019386.00  Bill R

i. $150,000 .8 mi. design  update
5. Trail Maintenance & Management – Tad R

· Reports from Municipalities

· Benches – Needs policy and locations (see January minutes)

· Outreach & Events – Carole B, Tad R, Joe Y (SETA)
6. Other Business – issues? Concerns?   5 min
7. Next Meeting – May 14, 2014
8.  Adjourn 

ETMD Board of Directors

Minutes

  March 12, 2013  

Attendance:

Bill Reichl, VP

Scarborough

--- 


Kennebunk

---
  

Biddeford

Joe Yuhas  

ETA

Jim Bucar

ETA

Bob Hamblen, Sec’y  
Saco

Tad Redway, Pres.
Arundel

Val Camire

Old Orchard Beach

---


South Portland

---


Wells

---


South Berwick

---


Eliot

---


North Berwick

---


Kittery

Carole Brush

ETMD, Executive Director

9. Minutes of February 12, 2013: BH: follow-up on Unitil co-lo language highlighted in minutes. Re: Unitil’s desire for uniformed safety officers to assist in trail closures, is Scarborough on board? BR: not sure. Will this apply to Scarborough, with its 2004 co-lo agreement? Perhaps not. To be determined. VIPs are uniformed, can ticket, handle detours and road closures. So, would be acceptable to Unitil. BR: if town owns section of trail, can town require Unitil to provide officers? Probably not. B. Gullifer is trying to get officers on duty for routine maintenance in Scarborough. TR: please ask managers as to their take on this, and report back. BR: to accept, 2nd by JB, voted 4-0-2 (VC, JB). 
10. Financial Report (to follow) – CB: Saco, Biddeford, ETA have each paid for next fiscal year. In good shape. JB to accept, BR 2nd, voted 6-0. 
11. ETMD Priorities 
· Management Policies & Procedures 

i. Policy inquiry – Would ETMD consider allowing outside organizations to “name” a section of the trail?  Bob H  (for specifics, see attached notes)  BH: gives background on a City of Saco resolve to designate a portion of the ET from Clark Street, adjacent to Thornton Academy over to Main Street kiosk as “Mary’s Walk,” in honor of Mary Kerry Libby and the event named after her, a memorial and cancer fundraiser. TR: I can see designating a section with a name, but stopping short of renaming the ET. JB: Saco has been a supporter, not sure this is an ETMD issue. TR: not sure I’d ask Saco for $20K for this, but installing a sign at each end on existing poles would be recommended. That’s a wayfinding issue. Every town should have certain latitude. BR: we’re considering ‘adopt a section’ to help with maintenance costs. JY: I commented, wanted to have discussion, seems like a non-issue. TR: would recommend a memorial bench. BR: the expectation will be that this section will be better maintained. BR: moves to keep the ET name, and if muni wants to designate a section in recognition of someone, is should be up to that town, JY 2nds, unanimous. So much different when an individual is involved. TR: moves that ETMD resolves to endorse Saco’s designation of the ET from Clark Street to Main Street provided that the City install plaques or signs on existing ET signposts designating the section in question, that is smaller than the ET signs, 2nd by JY, and so voted, 6-0.
i. Future ET planning – Tad R, Bob H

· Response to Unitil MOU & CLA changes: BH followed up with draft language. TR: communicated with Dan Stewart re: pursuing paving half the width of the trail surface. Dan was asked about funding this, and he confirmed he will find funding. BR: pervious pavement could work on the IFW section. TR: pervious pavement doesn’t work. Managers need to be talked with, then set up another Unitil meeting with Jon and Barry T. BH: include Barry Hobbins, who is willing to meet. JB: bike speeds will increase, rollerbladers will show up. JY: will increase use by road bikes. 

ii. 2014 Annual Report, Dues &Newsletter status - Carole B: newsletter article needed from Pres. Dan Bacon may do article on design in Scarborough. Will file annual report with state this week.  

12. Ongoing / Proposed Projects:  
· Scarborough –  019386.00  Bill R: waiting on PACTS to confirm funding for the section from Wainwright to Pleasant Hill Road on the Pond View Drive side of the pond. CB: was ETA or ETMD asked to find part of the 20% match? Will research. BR: town is looking at Pleasant Hill Road improvements this year. Prelim design was held up by Dan Stewart, but he seems to be satisfied now. PACTS update? Not sure. 

i. $150,000 .8 mi. design  update

13. Trail Maintenance & Management – Tad R

· Outreach campaign status – Tad R, Carole B, Joe Y (SETA): TR: North Berwick meeting went okay. Need to do more work, need corporate support. Capital improvements have been deferred in North Berwick, and need to be addressed. Small muni budget, they were open to the Trail, felt the Selectmen would have been a more appropriate group than the Budget Committee. Sewer district owns part of the future trail route. Concerned about security at treatment plant. Town figured that ETMD would do the application. Is on the warrant for town meeting. Dan Dubois from Pratt-Whitney attended, interested perhaps in jump-starting the project: pay dues, or pay for part of Trail in town. TR: encouraged NB to partner and not feel as if they have to go it alone. CB: do we want to contact Hussey and Pratt Whitney about support? JB: Pratt seems to be interested, should be shared with Hussey, This doesn’t necessarily call for a big outlay of cash. JY: SETA meetings have continued. Major ride has morphed into a series of smaller events, 5 rides, “Discover the ET.” A ride in each town with focus on southern York County. About 20 miles each, stop for lunch. Planning for bigger event can be shelved for next year. Tom Littlefield, Shawn Works, Paul Haffert each from North Berwick are very energized. TR: great to hear. Shawn was very vocal at the Budget Committee meeting. 

· Reports from Municipalities: BR: someone called about a piece of property between Pine Point Road and Old Blue Point Road, landlocked. Has no real value to the town. OOB: JB: connector trail, Unitil would like an engineered drawing for where ramp would come off Trail. Two big parcels given to town for trails, where Portland Road and Milliken Mills Road. About 17 acres on west side and about 50 acres on east side. Maybe parking for ET access. TR: calling in a chit – at last Selectman’s meeting, approved on-road parking at Limerick Road/Trail crossing. $1,500 dedicated from ETMD and ETA to assist a few years ago. Has to await town meeting. Town hall relocation being discussed, possibly about 1,500 feet from Trail. TR has said that a Rte. 1 location would be preferred, but nothing final. JB: re: slopes in OOB where paving has been discussed, any numbers developed? Yes, $3,000 to pave, though per ton cost seems high. Val will ask Bill Robertson if this estimate is a bit high.

· Benches – Needs policy and locations (see January minutes): we’ve asked for municipal support of where benches could be located. JY: inquiry about a bench installation in Biddeford, about a mile from SMMC. 

· Events – Carole: a couple of events have dropped by the way. REV3 on schedule, the Harvest Half marathon at $500, so a little less income expected. BR: who at IFW erected dog signs? Not known. Current signs say dogs on leash. Nesting shorebirds are what prompts the question. Signs say April 1-Sept. 30, dogs on leash. 

· Operator’s Manual – Carole:update under way.

14. Other Business – issues? Concerns?  

15. Next Meeting – April 9, 2014

16.  Adjourn at 10:36. 
